
   

 Delivering a safe, reliable, and sustainable transportation system 
  that enhances the environment and economic strength of the region. 

 

   
 

 
 

 

M E M O R A N D U M 
 

 

TO:   Gina Fiandaca 

  Assistant City Manager 

  

FROM:  Robert Spillar, P.E.,       

Director, Austin Transportation Department 

    

DATE:   July 27, 2020 

 

SUBJECT: Street Impact Fee: Request for Extended Consideration Period 
___________________________________________________________________________ 
 

The purpose of this memorandum is to request that the Public Hearing, item No.8, for the 

Street Impact Fee program, on the July 30, 2020 Council agenda, be opened as scheduled to 

conform to the posting requirements set in state law, but then recessed until the August 27, 

2020 Council meeting to begin public comment. The Austin Transportation Department (ATD) 

further requests that the Street Impact Fee Ordinance (Item No.5 on the July 30th agenda) be 

postponed to the August 27th meeting.   

 

City staff is working to complete the Housing Impact Statement required for this significant 

policy change.  That statement is anticipated to be available in early August.  Likewise, the 

Planning Commission is scheduled to make a final recommendation on the proposed Street 

Impact Fee on July 28th.  ATD staff requires additional time to analyze this anticipated 

recommendation and provide that input to Council. 

 

The proposed extended public hearing will give the community, staff, and Council additional 

time to absorb the significant information already provided along with the new information to 

be gained from the Housing Impact Statement and Planning Commission final 

recommendation.  The proposed extension will also preserve the state mandated public 

notifications. More information about Street Impact Fees can be found on the project website.  

 

For further information, please contact Liane Miller, AICP, at Liane.Miller@austintexas.gov or 

(512) 974-7922. 

 

 

CC: Spencer Cronk, City Manager 

Gina Fiandaca, Assistant City Manager 

 Rodney Gonzales, Assistant City Manager 

 Rosie Truelove, Director, Neighborhood Housing and Community Development 

https://gcc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Faustintexas.gov%2Fdepartment%2Fstreet-impact-fee&data=02%7C01%7CLiane.Miller%40austintexas.gov%7Cde35593f254e4b2015f008d8324ea681%7C5c5e19f6a6ab4b45b1d0be4608a9a67f%7C0%7C0%7C637314660671545546&sdata=ahc4da3sgOI0pbdhl15Y4O%2F%2BuFw%2FGmaDIp8vrkMBDaY%3D&reserved=0
mailto:Liane.Miller@austintexas.gov

